MAQUET

GETINGE GROUP

URGENT - FIELD SAFETY NOTICE
2013-03-18

PLEASE FORWARD THIS INFORMATION TO ALL USERS AND BIOMEDICAL STAFF
CONCERNED.

Subject: Insufficient heat sealing of sterile bags of Cardiotomy/Autotransfusion Reservoirs (need
part number or identifying number)

Products affected: See List of Affected Products and Lot Numbers attached

Dear Customer,

It has come to the attention of MAQUET that specific lots of Cardiotomy Reservoirs and Autotransfusion
Reservoirs manufactured between July 25, 2012 and November 8, 2012 may potentially have an
incomplete seal on the final package. Based on our investigation, it has been determined that in some
cases the incomplete seal could compromise the integrity of the sterile package. Our shipping records
indicate that products from the specific lots affected were distributed to your facility.

Patient Risk:

No product complaints or patient injuries have been reported to date. The instructions for use state “Do
not use the device if it or the sterile packaging is damaged”. As a result, incomplete sealing would be
detected during package inspection prior to use.

MAQUET’S Corrective Action
Please take the following corrective actions immediately:

¢ Review your current stock and identify if you have any devices from the affected lots of reservoirs
remaining in your inventory.

e Should you have any of this product in your stock, please do not use it and instead, remove the
product from clinical use.

e Complete and return the enclosed Letter of Acknowledgment and the list of affected products and
lot numbers to your local MAQUET representative to acknowledge receipt and understanding of
this notification and to document the current status of devices shipped to your facility; i.e., the
number of devices remaining in your inventory.

Your MAQUET sales representative will contact you regarding return and replacement of product
remaining in your inventory.
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MAQUET

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. If you have questions or require additional
information, please contact your local MAQUET representative or MAQUET Customer Service.

Yours sincerely
Maquet Cardiopulmonary AG

w  lde frvec (/L ~

Dr. Wolfgang Rencken Arne Briest
President/CEQ Director Quality Assurance
Attachment:

Letter of Acknowledgement Customer
List of affected products
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